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Children in Need  

Friday 5th November, was an amazing day for children at Broadfield as the BBC came to visit our 

school as we took part in The Big Fancy Dress Singalong for BBC Children in Need! As always, 

Pudsey proved to be a real favourite with all the children and staff! It was brilliant to see so many 

happy and smiley faces. Well done to everybody for your fantastic contribution to our super cake 

sale. This year, we managed to raise a huge £ 950, I would like to say thank you to Mrs Despard for 

taking the lead in this terrific event! 

Some of the children captured the day in the following pieces of writing: 

Dear Diary, 

Friday was FABULOUS! I absolutely loved it! I wish I could have brought you with me to school that day. Let 

me tell you what happened. 

So, first I came in with hundreds of layers of clothes under my home made blush hoodie, trousers and pink 

fluffy boots. Then, Mrs Kirk painted my face and gave me a big, black nose and two rosy pink cheeks. I had 

no time to chat with my friends until my lovely teacher Mrs Kirk-who I have mentioned before-made us go 

outside into the snow-storm on the football pitch to dance to the song (you remember what it is, don’t 

you?) Even though I almost got frost bite, I really enjoyed it and since we kept moving around we kept 

warm. 

Do you know what Miss Daniels was wearing? It was a dinosaur costume! She looked hysterical. In the 

middle of us dancing, guess what happened? PUDSEY CAME! I promise that I am not lying. Everyone rushed 

to him in joy and hugged him. Everyone except for the people in our class. We stopped dancing, after a bit 

everyone started feeling each other’s hands. I think that the person with the coldest hands was Marwa. Just 

looking at them made me shiver! After we broke up from the conga line that the whole school was dancing 

in, thankfully, we returned back to school……. 

I am getting tired, time to go to bed. I’ll write the rest tomorrow. 

Your friend, 

Daniella 

Year 6 Oak 
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CHILDREN IN NEED POEM! 

How happy do I want children to be? 
Just as happy as me. 
 
I want to raise money 
Just enough to let children buy a sweet bunny. 
 
Shining with sunlight, I want to see gleeful smiles 
More far away than a mile. 
 
Pudsey working all alone. 
 
So get out your phone  
And start to raise money and happiness! 
 
By Mehak 
Year 6 Elm Class. 
 
So what is Children in Need all about? 

Children In Need is a UK charity which aims to support disadvantaged children and young people in the 

UK. Since it began the annual appeals, which is normally celebrated on 19th November, have helped so 

many children who have gone through a tough time. They support children who have been separated 

from their family, children who have health problem, orphan and very poor family. Their mascot is 

“Pudsey” the bear who is yellow with a polka-dot bandage covering one eye. Together, we can change 

the lives of the children and young people that need us most. So if you can, please support Children In 

Need to raise money. 
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Diwali 

Recently, children in Acorns celebrated Diwali. Diwali is an Indian festival which is known as the 

‘festival of lights’, it is common to celebrate Diwali by lighting lamps and bursting crackers. Diwali 

always starts with a thorough cleaning and decoration of the home. This is also a time to make 

traditional rangoli and dress up in their best clothes. 

In the Acorns they made Diwali candles and filled and poured using different coloured rice. 

 

 

   

Sports Round Up 

On Tuesday 2nd November, our cross country team competed in the Hathershaw cluster cross 

country competition. The team finished 3rd overall with 4 medal winners. All of the children showed 

great sportsmanship, following all of our school values. One of our children even helped another 

child when they fell over during the race! We couldn't be more proud of the team! We would also 

like to give a special shout out to Awais who decided to help the team by stepping in for someone 

who was unable to go to the competition 30 minutes before it started. Well done and 

congratulations to our medal winners! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 16th November our year 5 & 6 girls football team competed in a football competition 

held at Hathershaw College. The team managed to finish 2nd out of 6 teams competing. The 

competition came all the way down to the last match with Broadfield vs Alt. Winner takes all! 

Unfortunately, Alt managed to score a last minute winner however, the attitude the girls showed 

after conceding the goals was fantastic! They ran to start the game again as fast as they could, never 

giving up on winning the game! the team managed to win 7 games drawing 2 and losing only 2. 

Finishing 2nd was a fantastic achievement and we all had an amazing time. We couldn't be happier 

with the team! Well done! 
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Broadfield Primary School 

Awards 
 

‘Together We Can Achieve’ 

Pupil of the  

Week 

Reception 1 Muhammad  

Reception 2 Shahan  

Year 1 Larch Zainab  

Y1/2 Beech Erik  

Y2 Willow Karrar  

Y3 Maple Mursleen  

Mrs Carroll Arshad  

Y3/4 Chestnut Zainab  

Y3/4 Woodlands Denis  

Y5 Ash Azeem  

Y5 Sycamore Maryam  

Y6 Elm Ismaeel  

Y6 Oak Oak class 
  

Pupil of the Week w/b 08.11.21 

Reception 1 Bisma  

Reception 2 Zayyan  

Year 1 Larch Amina  

Y1/2 Beech Grace  

Y2 Willow Lewis  

Y3 Maple Umme-Ayman  

Mrs Carroll Annayah  

Y3/4 Woodlands Alaizah  

Y3/4 Chestnut Mohammed  

Y5 Ash Unays  

Y5 Sycamore Muhammed 
Mustapha 
 

Y6 Elm Hibba  

Y6 Oak Rayhaan  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best 

Attendance 

This week’s best attenders are:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Excellent! 

 

Well Done to All! 
 

Elm 

99.1% 


